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Minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting of September 24, 2013 

Town Hall – Meeting Room #1  7:00 pm 
 

Present:  Chairman Michael O’Donnell Selectmen Sarah Hewins, Helen Marrone, Richard Ward, 
Vice-Chairman Jack Franey, Michele Doll 
 
O’Donnell led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance and read the announcements. 
 
Marrone read notice from Board of Health regarding EEE.  She also offered her condolences to 
the family and friends of the (2 ) Carver residents who recently perished in an auto accident. 
 
Ward acknowledged Connie Shaw and Clark Griffith who both received the Presidential 
Volunteer Service Award, through the Mayflower RSVP. 
 
Hewins offered appreciation to all the residents who supported and attended the Young 
Peoples’ Alliance of Carver (YPAC) Open House on Saturday, September 7th. She also made 
reference to the generous donation made on behalf of the Dorine Merritt  Memorial 
Scholarship Fund. 
 
Franey announced his intention to invite the Plymouth County Retirement Advisory Board to an 
upcoming meeting to discuss recent modifications.  Also, he noted that he is registered to 
attend the October 10th MMA Conference.  
 
Appointment to the Carver Cultural Council: 
Kathleen Putney gave a brief summary of her history and her interest to serve on the Cultural 
Council.  Motion to approve the appointment by Franey.  Second by Hewins.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Change of Special Town Meeting Date:  Tabled to October 1st meeting  
 
Discussions relative to funding police personnel and capital projects and possible Special 
Town Election – Tabled to October 1st meeting 
 
Agenda Policy to include any Board of Selectmen member to able to add items to the meeting 
Agendas. Tabled to October 1st meeting 
 
Request for use of Sampson’s Pond for a Bass Fishing Tournament by Cran Bog Hawgs: 
October 20th and November 3rd.  Motion by Franey.  Second by Hewins.  Vote unanimous. 
 
Approval of minutes of September 10, 2013  
Tabled to October 1st meeting 
 
Christopher Belbin invited to speak regarding his Eagle Scout project at 0 Wade Street: 
This project has made substantial progress in his cleanup initiative, with the help of a donation 
of services by ABC Disposal.  Also noted, was the creation of a trail not previously submitted in 
the Scouts proposal.  Chris advised the Board members of a request he received from area 
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neighbors who wished to have a gate re-installed on the property.  O’Donnell requested that 
Chris visit all neighboring residents and poll them to verify those in favor of the gate, and those 
opposed.  The issue can be further discussed once the polling information is available.  
 
Selectmen Notes 
O’Donnell expressed sincerest sympathy for those affected by the recent Navy Yard shooting. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Hewins.  Second by Marrone at 7:17 p.m.  
 
 
 


